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It has been a positive start to the term as our students have 
settled back into classroom routines. The Literacy PD at the 
end of the term was hugely beneficial in training all staff in the 
routines for the R-2 literacy program (Read, Write, Inc) as well 
as building on this and linking with the Yr 3-6 Spelling and 
Morphology program. The upskilling will ensure consistency 
across the school and lead to improved reading, spelling and 
language conventions results.  

Cross Country  
On Friday we hosted over 850 students plus teachers, parents, 
friends and families for the 38th running of the South East Cross 
Country.  

Naracoorte Primary School had 78 runners ourselves which is 
a large contingent for a school our size. We had some great 
results on the day. Photos and results are included further on 
in the newsletter.  

A big thank you to all those who contributed to making Cross 
Country such a successful day. Much credit must go to Sonya 
Bates who did an amazing job pulling everything together. 
With fear of forgetting someone, thank you also to: 

• Helen in the canteen for the incredible job to manage 
BBQ, lunches, drinks etc and Georgie Fitzgerald and 
parent helpers. 

• Trevor for prepping the grounds and setting up, 
packing up and helping on the day with Carly in the 
support vehicle. 

• Rob Sandercock for helping with setting up and pack 
up, helping at the finish line and his wisdom and 
support on and before the day. 

• Ange for organising training, preparing the runners, 
start/finish line and paperwork. 

• Checkpoint helpers:  Andrew Dolan, Megan Hurrell, 
Flee McArthur, Karel Gerritsen, Kelly Gale, Kris 
Kanehara, Julia Hage, Helen Inverarity, Michael Riley 
and Lou Riley. 

• Sonya, Belinda, Romi and Fiona for their admin 
support and Tim for holding the fort back in the 
office.  

• Sam G, Andrea, Katharine Legoe, Emma Rasheed, 
Matt Willson and Jane Woosnam for finish line 
duties. 

• Yr 5/6 students for helping with set up and pack up. 
• All the staff for their support organising and / or 

supporting the runners. 

A day like this can't happen with-out all the support of many 
hands!   

Technology Upgrades  
As well as the new Education Management System (EMS) 
coming in, we have been automating other areas and adding 
technology across the school. The interviews were run via an 
online system this year as part of the changes.  

Last term we took delivery of 40 new student laptops to 
distribute across our Yr 5/6 classes so that they have their own 
device to be able to access at school. Remaining devices will 
filter down to Yr 3/4 to increase their device ratio.  

Other upgrades include:  

• Replacement microphone and Bluetooth music 
system in the hall 

• Laptops for all teaching staff 
 

Coming Events 
   

MAY 
22nd – National Simultaneous Storytime 
27th – National Reconciliation Week 
28th – Principal Tour for 2025 students 6.00pm 
29th – Principal Tour for 2025 students 10.00am 
28th & 29th – YELP Camp 
JUNE 
4th – Alpha Show – Cinderella 
5th – Mid Year Reception Parent Information Night 
10th – Public Holiday – King’s Birthday 
 

TERM 2 
Canteen Roster 

 
Friday 17th May 

Help Please, Ruth Dickenson 
Friday 24th May 

Help Please 
Friday 31st May 

Sally Logan, Jane Woosnam 
Friday 7th June 
Tanya Biggins 
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Coming soon: 
• Sign in /out kiosk in the front office  
• EMS digital student report for mid semester 

distributed digitally 
 

Pre-Service Teachers and Staff Updates 
This term we have 3 UniSA preservice teachers undertake their 
first practicum at Naracoorte PS. We welcome Poppy Moyle-
Read (Yr 5/6 Hallett), Amelia Henry (Yr 5/6 Turci/ Burrows) and 
Liam Nott (Yr 1/2 Wirper/ Andrews).  

They will be here on Thursdays initially before spending all of 
week 6 here. We hope they enjoy their experience here.   

In other staffing news, Kym McRostie will be on leave for the 
remainder of the term. Trevor McArthur has stepped back in 
to cover in the interim. Thank you to Trevor for doing this at 
short notice.  

We are also looking for someone to assist with running the 
canteen two days a week to support Helen. It would be 13 
hours per week initially with the potential to increase. If you 
are interested, please contact Tim for more information.  

Camps 
School camps are an important part of the primary school 
curriculum and also create memories that last well beyond Yr 
6. Over the past few years COVID and Yr 7 to high school has 
impacted on our usual camp structure. In order to ‘reset’ the 
program and ensure certain year levels don’t miss out, we will 
be holding three camps this year. These will be:  

• Yr 6 – Adelaide Urban Experience – September 17-20 
• Yr 5 – Pax Hill / Ballarat, Victoria – September 17-20 
• Yr 4 – Tarooki, Robe – November 27-29 

 
We know that this may put financial strain on some families so 
we are giving advanced notice of these camps. Whilst we try 
to keep them affordable as possible, rising cost of living is 
reflected back on camp prices.   

In future years, we will return back to a year on, year off 
program with camps in Yr 4 and Yr 6, and possible day 
experience in Yr 5.  

School Calendar 
Term 2 is a busy term already! We have a calendar at the end 
of the newsletter that has all the important dates to keep on 
top of. A few reminders: 

Wednesday June 5th – 6pm New mid year reception Parent 
Information Night 

Monday June 10th- Kings Birthday 

The next newsletter will be in Week 6. 

 

STUDENT LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE 
Last week, our School Captains attended the GRIP (Generosity, 
Responsibility, Integrity, People) Student Leadership 
Conference at the Sir Robert Helpmann Theatre. The 
conference was filled with high-energy and exciting activities, 
as well as inspiring moments. After attending the conference, 
the students left feeling enthusiastic about their 
responsibilities and full of new ideas about how they can work 
together to implement exciting plans. 

 
L to R: Mia Walter, Mimi Thomson, Isabelle Willson, Angus 

Norcock 
 

 
 
 

 
EGG DONATIONS 

Do you have some eggs that you can 
donate?? 

We would like to make some brownies for 
the upcoming Biggest Morning Tea at the 

end of May. 
If you have some, please bring to the front 

office.  
Thank you 

 

 



ANZAC DAY SERVICE 
During the holidays, our school captains and choir represented 
NPS at the Dawn Service to commemorate ANZAC Day on 25th 
April 2024. The School Captains laid the wreath while the choir 
sang "For Love of Country." Isabelle and Mia read the "Prayer 
for Remembrance." We would like to express our gratitude to 
all the students who made the early start and attended the 
ceremony. Thank you to Cathie Biggins for conducting the 
combined choir. Well done! 

 

 

 

 
 
  
 

Aunty Michelle Visit 

��� Last week and this week we have had Aunty Michelle 
visiting NPS to do workshops with all classes to increase our 
understanding of Aboriginal cultures and in particular our local 
Country.  

��� Last week, she saw all Reception and Year 1/2 classes. Staff 
and students alike enjoyed this insight into our history, and 
there are many available avenues for follow up by teachers at 
a later time.  

��� We would like to give a huge dudu (thank you) to Aunty 
Michelle for sharing her knowledge with us! 

 
 

 



SWINGING WITH THE STARS - 
FUNDRAISER 

At the end of last term, the School Captains and SRC organised 
a fundraising event where everyone had to dress up as 
something starting with the first letter of their name. The aim 
was to raise funds to support Ella Boston's (ex NPS Student) 
Swinging with the Stars campaign for the Stand Like Stone 
Foundation. We raised $322.65 and had a lot of fun during the 
event. There were so many amazing costumes that everyone 
enjoyed. Thank you to everyone for supporting this event. 

Alivia Bull & Raihana Hassani 
2024 Media Reps 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 Library News 

     

              

      George Burns                Mia Walter                Angus Redding            Jensen Sinclair             Hurley Sinclair 

               

      Max Simcock               Indi Soderlund              Haru Kanehara                  Jack Walter 

    

    

Birthday Book Club 

We have celebrated 9 more birthdays 

George Burns, Haru Kanehara, Indi Soderlund, Jensen Sinclair and Max Simcock 
turned 8; Mia Walter and Angus Redding celebrated their 11th birthdays; Hurley 

Sinclair turned 10 and Jack Walter celebrated his 9th birthday. 

Happy 
birthday 

and 
happy 

reading 
everyone

 

Scholastic Book 
Club 

 Issue 3 is now open. 
Please place orders 
online by 16th May 

scholastic.com.au/LOOP   

Book Give-Away 

A reminder that we are 
accepting donations of pre-

loved children’s books to 
include in our book give- 

away this term. Donations 
can be taken to the library 
or front office. Thank you 

                                                                      

 



 

 



 
Term 2 is here! I have enjoyed hearing from lots of students 
about their holidays and what they got up to on the break. I 
hope everyone found some time for a little rest and relaxation 
ready to head into a busy term 2. There’s already a lot on the 
calendar including Cross Country last week, run club, school 
footy & netball, Aunty Michelle visits and basketball with 
Matho. We have hit the ground running for sure! 
 
Circle of Security 
Local Paediatric Occupational Therapist, Megan Heffernan, is 
running Circle of Security Parenting Workshops soon. I did 
these workshops a while back and found them incredibly 
insightful to reflect on my teaching practices and how to 
improve my relationships with students. I would highly 
recommend for anyone wanting to know how to support and 
strengthen adult-child relationships. Please see the attached 
flier for more information. 

Smiles All Round Workshop 
Local Psychology and 
Counselling Service, Smiles All 
Round, ran a workshop for 
around 40 of our teaching and 
support staff yesterday 
afternoon. It helped us to gain a deeper understanding of 
brain science and managing emotions which will help us to 
support our students in the best way possible. Having this 
‘Team Around Child’, evidence-based approach helps us to 
understand and work with our students in a positive and 

consistent way. Thank you to L-J and Gez for delivering such 
an engaging session!  

 
2024 Wellbeing and Engagement Collection 
All year 4 to 6 students will be participating in the annual 
Wellbeing and Engagement Collection (WEC) that runs from 
Monday 6th May – Friday 31st May. This is an online survey that 
collects self-reported information on students’ wellbeing both 
inside and outside of school. The questions are divided into 4 
main parts - emotional wellbeing, engagement with school, 
learning readiness and health and wellbeing outside of school. 
They will be supported by their class teachers and myself to do 
this at some stage over the next few weeks. A parent letter has 
been emailed with more information. 

Walk to School Day 
On Friday some of our students participated in the Walk to 
School Day. We walked from the Sound Shell in the Town 
Square to NPS. Well done to everyone that participated, it was 
a fun way to start the day! 

 
 



South east cross country 
Top 10 NPS performers: 
8 Year old girls:   5th Philippa Menzel, 8th Sasha Donnelly 
8 Year old boys:  1st Eddie Bennier, 3rd Harper Willson, 5th Jensen Sinclair 
9 Year old girls:   6th Asha Sears 
10 Year old girls:  4th Ruby Kelly, 5th Alara Malone, 8th Alice Mott, 10th Willow Wardle 
10 Year old boys:  3rd Hurley Sinclair 
11 Year old girls:  5th Alexis Bytheway 
11 Year old boys:  9th Kyrin Pettman 
12 Year old girls:  6th Isabelle Willson, 8th Ava McCarthy 

     
 

   
 

   
 

  



 
Maggie Legoe 
 
For her great 
dedication and 
persistence in 
Maths, her ability to 
work independently 
and for choosing to 
do the right thing. 
Mrs Smith 

Aria Bull 
 
For enthusiasm and 
being ready to try 
new things in 
Science. 
Mrs James 

Mia Sherrin 
 
For applying 100% 
effort to your work 
with addition, 
completing 20 sums 
independently. 
Wacko!! Keep it up! 
Mrs McConnell 

Roxas Makoare 
 
For confidently and 
accurately reading 
your reader 
without the need 
to sound every 
word. Well done 
Roxas – Keep it up!! 
Mrs McConnell 

Pippa Hage 
 
For striving for 
success in all that you 
pursue. Your efforts 
in multiplication and 
Art have been 
particularly 
impressive.  
Mrs Mott & 
Mrs Schroder 

Tex Logan 
 
For consistently 
putting in 100% 
effort in all tasks 
and being a kind 
and caring 
classmate. 
Mrs Andrews 

Connor McInnes 
 
For being a kind 
and caring friend 
to your 
classmates. Well 
done! 
Mrs McCarthy 

Praise Cosmos 
 
For an improved 
effort with your 
lessons with Miss 
Anna. Stay 
focussed and keep 
up the great work. 
Mrs Flint 

Lucy Schinckel 
 
For beginning the 
day with increased 
confidence and 
always giving things 
a go. Well done Lucy. 
Mrs Grundy & 
Mrs Owen 

Violett Burke 
 
For continuing to 
work hard in Maths, 
resulting in success 
with decimals. 
Mrs Mahoney 

Harry Lowe 
 
For always following 
the ASPIRE values to 
achieve his best and 
to be a kind, caring 
and helpful 
classmate. 
Mrs Fox &  
Mrs Schinckel 

George Sommerville 
 
For always helping 
those around you. 
Thank you for being 
so kind. 
Mr Wallis 

Pippa Menzel 
 
For creating 
detailed stories in 
bookmaking. It is 
pleasing to see 
you taking on 
feedback. 
Mr Wallis 

Hunter Crozier 
 
For following 
instructions really 
well and always 
trying his best during 
PE.  
Mrs Donnelly 

George Wight 
 
For always trying 
your very best no 
matter how 
challenging the task 
is! Awesome 
attitude! 
Mrs Wirper &  
Mrs Andrews 



 
Izzy Willson 
 
For expertly 
balancing her 
school captain and 
classroom duties. 
Your time 
management has 
been fantastic! 
Mr Hallett 

Milla Shepherd 
 
For the effort you 
are putting into your 
reading. The 
expression you use is 
fantastic! 
Mr Wallis 

George Burns 
For consistently 
demonstrating our 
ASPIRE values during 
computer lessons 
and giving everything 
a go, especially when 
it is new and 
challenging. Keep up 
the great work! 
Mrs Hahn 

Indie Donnelly 
 
For always working 
hard and showing 
great thinking 
during Maths 
lessons. 
Mrs Fox & 
Mrs Schinckel 

Sasha Donnelly 
 
For your kindness 
and compassion 
towards others. You 
are a great friend. 
Mrs Wirper & 
Mrs Andrews 

Emily McGurk 
For consistently 
demonstrating our 
ASPIRE values during 
computer lessons 
and giving everything 
a go, especially when 
it is new and 
challenging. Keep up 
the great work! 
Mrs Hahn 

Emma Law 
 
For consistently 
demonstrating our 
ASPIRE values during 
computer lessons and 
having a bright and 
positive attitude 
especially when it is 
new and challenging.  
Mrs Hahn 

Halle Ingenito 
 
For continually 
trying your 
personal best and 
having curiosity in 
Science. 
Mrs James 

Zullfanah Hassani 
 
For showing 
respect to others 
in PE lessons and 
trying her best in 
all games. 
Mrs Donnelly 

Lachlan Terry 
 
For your 
enthusiasm and 
positive attitude 
when working 
with Mel. Keep it 
up! 
Mrs Wirper & 
Mrs Andrews 

Annabel Gale 
 
For amazing 
persuasive writing 
about why we 
should have a 
mobile phone. 
Great work 
Annabel. 
Mrs Flint 

Anne Lapiz 
For using a 
rhetorical question 
and the rule of 3 in 
her writing about 
why mobile phones 
are so important. 
Awesome work 
Anne. 
Mrs Flint 

Maddie Inverarity 
 
For an incredible 
term, always working 
consistently and 
setting a great 
example for others. 
Mrs Mahoney 

Hadleigh Haynes 
For an impressive 
increase in self-
management and 
excellent 
participation in 
class activities and 
discussions. Keep it 
up Hads! 
Ms Turci &  
Ms Burrows 

Riley Hurrell 
For wonderful 
participation in 
Maths lessons and 
confidently sharing 
his ideas and 
knowledge with the 
class. 
Mrs Grundy &  
Mrs Owen 



 
Ebony Owen 
 
For taking extra 
care in all your 
tasks and always 
helping your peers 
and teacher! Keep 
it up! 
Mrs McConnell 

Quinny Owen 
 
For following the 
class code of 
conduct and 
always 
participating 
100% in all set 
tasks. Well done! 
Mrs McConnell 

Lucas Bell 
 
For having a 
positive attitude 
towards learning 
and making strong 
choices in Science. 
Mrs James 

Matthew Watts 
 
For his ability to 
adapt to different 
situations and taking 
on feedback in his 
assignments. Well 
done! 
Mr Hallett 

Alexis Wright 
 
For being kind and 
caring towards her 
peers, ensuring 
everyone is included. 
Miss Gill & 
Mrs McCarthy 

Jesse Sinclair 
For demonstrating 
our ASPIRE values 
during computer 
lessons and not 
giving up when it is 
new and 
challenging. Keep up 
the great work! 
Mrs Hahn 

Emily Burge 
 
For consistently 
completing your 
reading home 
work. You are 
making some great 
progress Emily. 
Keep it up. 
Mrs Flint 

Maria Price 
 
For the fantastic 
knowledge you 
demonstrated 
when recording 
features of 2D 
shapes. 
Mr Wallis 

Gina Sambell 
 
Too Smart 
Certificate of Merit 
For completing 
facts of 6. 
Romi Eckermann 

Axle Owen 
 
For great 
participation in maths 
and using excellent 
problem solving skills. 
Well done! 
Mrs McCarthy 

Charlotte Parker 
 
For adhering to our 
ASPIRE values and 
applying 100% 
effort to all tasks. 
Well done! Keep up 
the great work! 
Mrs McConnell 

Athena Sykes 
 
For reading with 
fantastic expression. 
Mr Wallis 

Mitchell Chalmers 
 
For persisting with 
your maths tasks 
and getting yourself 
out of the ‘Learning 
Pit’ by using 
different strategies. 
Well done! 
Mrs McConnell 

Wills Allen 
 
For willingly taking 
on feedback and 
working to improve 
his persuasive 
writing. Great job 
Wills! 
Mrs Flint 

Cason Poihakena 
Jackson 
For following 
instructions and 
demonstrating all 
of the ASPIRE 
values during 
library lessons. 
Well done Cason. 
Mrs McInnes 



 

 

 

 

Jackson Buckett 
For demonstrating 
improved self-
manager skills in 
class. You are 
striving to succeed 
and this shows in 
your school work. 
Mrs Mott &  
Mrs Schroder 

Jordan Soderlund 
 
For an amazing 
start to the term, 
engaging in all 
tasks and working 
diligently to finish 
work. Fantastic! 
Mr Hallett 

Amber Lovegrove 
 
For your honesty 
and demonstrating 
an excellent work 
ethic. Keep it up! 
Ms Turci & 
Ms Burrows 

Alice Mott 
For consistently 
working towards 
our ASPIRE values, 
being persistent 
when working on 
challenges and 
being a friendly 
class member.  
Mrs Smith 

Kali Mortiz 
For consistently 
working toward 
our ASPIRE values, 
demonstrating a 
fantastic work 
ethic and being a 
friendly class 
member. 
Mrs Smith 

Suravatee Phin 
 
For increased 
confidence and 
participation at 
school, particularly 
with talking to her 
peers. 
Mrs Grundy & 
Mrs Owen 

Ellen Fitzgerald 
 
Quicksmart 
Certificate of Merit 
For completing 
subtraction facts of 
5. 
Trudie Stewart 

 

School Sport SA/Sapsasa State 
Carnival 
 
Certificate of Participation 
Event: Softball 
Mia Walter, Grace Doolan, Ellen 
Fitzgerald, Matilda Doolan, Mimi 
Thomson, Alice Fry. 
 





        
WK PITW MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

1                                  

APRIL 29 
                     

Welcome back 

APRIL30 
 
 

MAY 1 
GRIP STUDENT 

LEADERSHIP 
CONFERENCE 

Basketball with 
Matho  

MAY 2 
 

MAY 3 
 

SAPSASA 
ATHLETICS 

2        Treat 
others as 

you would 
like them to 

treat you 
 

 

MAY 6 
       Assembly 
AUNTY MICHELLE -

JP 
SAPSASA Netball 

Boys 
SAPSASA Netball  

MAY 7  
CROSS COUNTRY 

PRACTICE RUN LUNCH 
SAPSASA Netball 

Carnival Girls 

MAY 8 
 

Basketball with 
Matho 

MAY 9 
 

SRC 

MAY 10 
 

SE CROSS COUNTRY 
SAPSASA 

MOUNTAIN BIKING 

3 

MAY 13 
NO ASSEMBLY 

AUNTY 
MICHELLE- UP 

Finance 
            GC 

MAY 14 
 
 
 

MAY 15  
 

Basketball with       
Matho 

MAY 16 
  

MAY 17 
 

4 
Be brave – 
participate 
to progress 

MAY 20 
 Assembly 

 
 

MAY 21 
 
 
 
 

MAY 22 
National 

Simultaneous 
Storytime 

Basketball with 
Matho 

MAY 23 
 

SRC 
 

MAY 24 
 

5 

MAY 27 
Assembly  

MAY 28  
 

Principal Tour for 
2025 students 

6.00pm  

MAY 29 
Principal Tour for 

2025 students 
10.00am 

Basketball with 
Matho 

 

MAY  30 MAY 31 
 

6 Pursue your 
personal 
best no 

matter who 
you work 

with 

JUN  3 
Assembly 

 
 

 

JUN 4 
ALPHA SHOW- 

CINDERELLA 
R-6 

 

JUN 5 
Basketball with 

Matho  
New Reception 

Welcome Evening 

JUN 6 
Pancake breakfast 

SAPSASA X Country 
SRC 

 

JUN 7 
 

7 
JUN 10 

 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
KINGS BIRTHDAY 

 

JUN 11 
JAM BAND R-6 

.  
 

JUN 12 
Basketball with 

Matho 
SAPSASA Soccer 

Trials  

JUN 13 
 

JUN  14 
 
 

8 
Have 

reasons for 
the things 
you say or 

do 

JUN 17 
Assembly 
Finance 

             GC 

JUN 18 
 

JUN 19 
Basketball with 

Matho 

JUN 20 
   Kindy Transition 

Day   
SRC 

  

JUN 21 
 

Kindy Transition 
Day 

 
 

9 
JUN 24 
Assembly 

USE SAPSASA State 
Netball Carnival 

JUN 25 
 

JUN 26 
 

JUN 27 
 
 
 

JUN 28 
 
 

10 
It takes 
great 

strength to 
be sensible 

JULY 1 
Assembly 

 

JULY  2 
 
  

 

JULY 3 
 
 

JULY 4 
SRC 

JULY 5 
 

Early Dismissal 
l 2.25 

NARACOORTE PRIMARY SCHOOL TERM 2 2024 



 

REMINDER  
Our SCHOOL TIMES are as follows:  
 
9.00am  School Start 
10.50am - 11.20am Recess 
1.00pm - 1.45pm Lunch (including 10 minutes 

eating time in the classroom) 
3.25pm  School Dismissal 
 
Students need to be ready to commence school at  
9.00 a.m. 

Please note students should not be on the school 
grounds before 8.30am as there is no supervision. 
  
It is important that students are at school on time.   
If there is a reason that your child is late or needs to leave 
early they must sign in or out at the front office.  This is 
an Occupational Health and Safety requirement. 
 
 

 
 

CHANGE OF DETAILS 
Please notify the NPS Front Office if you 

have changed your contact phone 
numbers, address, email address, 

emergency contacts etc. It is important that 
we are able to contact you if needed. 

 

 

Collecting a Student …. 
If a student is getting collected from school 

during school hours by someone other 
than a parent, please notify the teacher 
and front office staff who it will be and 

what time. It is important that this is done 
or we cannot let the student leave.  

Thank you. 
 
 

 
I ’m reaching out to make you aware 
of my aspiration to establish a 
Miniroos match program in the 
Mid/Upper South East.  
Currently, the Upper South East does 
not participate in the Limestone 
Coast’s main Miniroos program, which is located in the Lower 
South East.  
Millicent United, Naracoorte United and I are keen to begin 
providing a match program in the Mid/Upper South East, with 
the ambition being to host a game day once per month for kids 
from Kingston, Robe, Bordertown, Naracoorte, Millicent, and 
other areas of the region.  
This would include a carnival-style game day where kids would 
be assembled in teams and play against one another 
throughout the day at a rotating ground, located across the 
Mid/Upper SE.  
I’d like this to be a registered program that allows kids to use 
their Sports Vouchers, with kids receiving equipment from 
Football SA – a ball, shin pads, boot bag, etc. – as part of the 
program, and their insurance via Football Australia.  
MiniRoos is the country’s main entry point for youngsters to 
try football (soccer) for the first time, and it’s all about playing 
games. Unfortunately, due to the lack of a games program in 
the Upper South East, kids are missing out on the most 
enjoyable part of playing this sport.  
Expression of interest form link below: 
https://form.jotform.com/240288360173859  
Kind regards,  

 
   

Christian Fleetwood  
Regional Development Officer Limestone Coast  
Football South Australia  
p: 0408 669 081 f: 8340 3188   
w: www.footballsa.com.au e: christian.fleetwood@footballsa.co
m.au   
a: Wulanda Recreation & Convention Centre | 7 Margaret 
Street, Mount Gambier SA 5290  
    

 

 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus-east-2.protection.sophos.com%2F%3Fd%3Dplayfootball.com.au%26u%3DaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cucGxheWZvb3RiYWxsLmNvbS5hdS9taW5pcm9vcw%3D%3D%26p%3Dm%26i%3DNjNjNzcxZTMwZTQ3MTg1YWFiODJiOTE1%26t%3DTmV4c2FZRHRyL2hGRmNud0d0Tm8wQkJiV29IdGNNRjdsNWhXQjdOaExPQT0%3D%26h%3D10c32efd812e438b9e700e1932345a55%26s%3DAVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVbHUWnDGHkJbye4eE5y1jX6vgWA0EOx4KSF_60PyWUj-Q&data=05%7C02%7Cbelinda.boston397%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cce9453d31c4847262f2908dc682e57b8%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638499795475443360%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=oLtOJKOtz9YHgShBI9JE4kY%2B8CBqN0PG3jmT3oopI6E%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus-east-2.protection.sophos.com%2F%3Fd%3Dsportsvouchers.sa.gov.au%26u%3DaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc3BvcnRzdm91Y2hlcnMuc2EuZ292LmF1Lw%3D%3D%26p%3Dm%26i%3DNjNjNzcxZTMwZTQ3MTg1YWFiODJiOTE1%26t%3DcitxTVdzeTFMTG05MFVlWitKU0o0NnFHZ3lFY1hOb09zR1hCd3lySW1zST0%3D%26h%3D10c32efd812e438b9e700e1932345a55%26s%3DAVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVbHUWnDGHkJbye4eE5y1jX6vgWA0EOx4KSF_60PyWUj-Q&data=05%7C02%7Cbelinda.boston397%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cce9453d31c4847262f2908dc682e57b8%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638499795475453268%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8C3uvPLxGufvg59%2B57q7wBLKJ4d3HANpgoH%2BDDl%2FtN0%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus-east-2.protection.sophos.com%2F%3Fd%3Djotform.com%26u%3DaHR0cHM6Ly9mb3JtLmpvdGZvcm0uY29tLzI0MDI4ODM2MDE3Mzg1OQ%3D%3D%26p%3Dm%26i%3DNjNjNzcxZTMwZTQ3MTg1YWFiODJiOTE1%26t%3DcmtqYXliQlZHaW55UEU1SEFET2VMc1dLeDh4N3V3ZXl0bkJ3MVBBdUdwaz0%3D%26h%3D10c32efd812e438b9e700e1932345a55%26s%3DAVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVbHUWnDGHkJbye4eE5y1jX6vgWA0EOx4KSF_60PyWUj-Q&data=05%7C02%7Cbelinda.boston397%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cce9453d31c4847262f2908dc682e57b8%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638499795475459645%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OkySVbsmW0Nlha31R6Nx%2F3dHM0LtO%2F5GYixS%2FBs76D4%3D&reserved=0
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Understand your child’s emotional world by 
learning to read their emotional needs

Understand how your child may communicate 
these needs through their behaviour 

Support your child’s emotional regulation 

Support the development of your child’s self 
esteem

Experience more confidence and clarity in how to 
respond to your child’s needs

Honor your innate wisdom and desire for your 
child to experience security in their relationship 
with you and others

At times, as parents we may feel lost or without 
a clue about what our child might need from us, 
and making sense of what feels like challenging 
and baffling behaviours adds to the exhaustion.

Imagine what it might feel like if you were able to 
make sense of what your child was really asking 
from you. The Circle of Security Parenting™ 
program is based on decades of research about 
how secure parent-child relationships can be 
supported and strengthened.

To connect with some of the foundations of this 
program, please click the link below and scroll 
down to an introductory video. 

https://www.circleofsecurityinternational.com/
resources-for-parents/ 

Please also feel encouraged to explore the Circle 
of Security International website, in particular 
the parent blog which is something I find many 
parents relate to, and view Circle of Security 
International on Facebook and Instagram.

L E A R N I N G  O B J E C T I V E S  O F  T H E  P R O G R A M :

D A T E S :   
This group runs for 8 weeks - Thursdays 
commencing Thursday 16th May 2024 

T I M E :  
1 – 3pm

V E N U E :   
Naracoorte Showgrounds, Members 
Boardroom

F O R  M O R E  I N F O R M A T I O N  O R  T O  R E G I S T E R ,  E M A I L  M H E F F E R N A N . O T @ G M A I L . C O M

R E G I S T R A T I O N S  C L O S E  T H U R S D A Y  2 5 T H  J A N U A R Y  ( O R  P R I O R  I F  A L L  P L A C E S  E X H A U S T E D )

Circle of Security 
Parenting
T  E  R  M  2 ,  2 0 2 4

D E L I V E R E D  B Y  M E G A N  H E F F E R N A N ,  
P A E D I A T R I C  O C C U P A T I O N A L  T H E R A P I S T  A N D  
C I R C L E  O F  S E C U R I T  Y  P A R E N T I N G  F A C I L I T A T O R

O C C U P A T I O N A L  T H E R A P Y

megan heffernan C L I C K  H E R E 
T O  R E G I S T E R

https://www.circleofsecurityinternational.com/resources-for-parents/ 
https://www.circleofsecurityinternational.com/resources-for-parents/ 
https://www.circleofsecurityinternational.com/category/the-world-is-a-circle/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100057381441315
https://www.instagram.com/circleofsecurity/
mailto:mheffernan.ot%40gmail.com?subject=Register%20for%20Circle%20of%20Security%20Parenting
mailto:mheffernan.ot%40gmail.com?subject=I%27d%20like%20to%20register%20for%20Circle%20of%20Security%20Parenting
mailto:mheffernan.ot%40gmail.com?subject=I%27d%20like%20to%20register%20for%20Circle%20of%20Security%20Parenting


 

One in three people in Naracoorte will need blood 
during their lives — and without amazing locals like 

you spreading the word, that blood may not be 
there at the crucial moment. 

As someone who’s got a great voice in your 
community, you’re in an ideal position to let as 

many people as possible know that we’ll be 
popping in at: 

Naracoorte Pop-up Blood Donor Centre 
20 to 23 May 

Monday 20 May  2.30 pm – 6 pm 
Tuesday 21 May  9.30 am - 6 pm 

Wednesday 22 May 9.30 am - 6 pm 
Thursday 23 May 7.30 am – 12 pm 

Naracoorte Town Hall 
95 Smith Street, Naracoorte 
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